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· SUN – JANUARY 19
· WED – FEBRUARY 5
· SAT – FEBRUARY 15
· FRI – FEBRUARY 21
· SUN – APRIL 13
· 3-5 OCTOBER 
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


AMELIA EARHART BRUNCH  - Staff & Graduates Club, Uni. Qld, Staff House Rd, St. Lucia – 90.00am for 9.30am – Enquiries Trish O’Connor Ph. 3345 1577 (Wk)

DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING – 3/24 Bott Street, Ashgrove – 9.30 am.

TOUR OF QUT ART MUSEUM – Ground Floor “U” Block,

Garden Point Campus. George St. – 5.45pm for 6.00pm

Enquiries Julie Mannion Ph. 33690873(h) 3864 0413 (Wk)

Email j.mannion@qut.edu.au
AREA 3/5 COMBINED WORKSHOP – Qld Soccer Club, Perry Park

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Sydney 

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City




FROM THE PRESIDENT
Dear Zontians.

It seems as though we were only yesterday preparing for Christmas and New Year and now would you believe that 1/12 of 2003 is already over!  I hope you all had a lovely festive season and that you are revitalised and ready to face all that 2003 will bring.

As far as Zonta is concerned, we have a very full year ahead with lots of activities to keep us interested and on the ball. The Area workshop is in April and we are gearing ourselves up for Sydney in October. On a local level the club has new initiatives to discuss and implement. We have our QUT Art Gallery event soon and are planning a combined fundraising / fun / Jazz day with the Beaudesert Zonta Club in July, a ballet evening with our own Qld Ballet later in the year, and lots of other exciting social occasions to share fellowship and fun-draising. (My computer does not query this word).

Our February meeting will be an in-house XYZ affair (Xplore, Xplain, Xpand, Xperience Your Zonta Club) so please come prepared to raise issues, ask questions and of course, to have fun in the company of good friends.

There is much more I could include in this message but I am setting benchmarks and shall be brief as promised! (Besides, Coralie waiteth!)

 I look forward to seeing you all again next week,

Dina

DIARY DATES:

By now you have no doubt marked your Diary with important dates for 2003 – birthdays, concerts, ballet, theatre, opera, nights out with the girls, etc.  Well, make sure you also mark in dates for the monthly Zonta Dinner Meetings (FIRST WEDNESDAY OF EVERY MONTH) for the whole year and save yourself from being billed for a dinner meeting you forgot to cancel.  Be sure to also mark up the Area 3/5 Combined Workshop and the District 24 Conference.

BY POPULAR DEMAND:

Those members who attended our Christmas Dinner meeting were once again delighted with our very own Zonta Choir who entertained us with the “odd” Christmas Carols, not the least of which was the wonderful carol “The Twelve Days of Christmas”.  Naturally our very talented  Judith (Ballet) Anderson changed the words a trifle and here, by popular demand is the final verse:


On the twelfth day of Christmas, the President will see
Twelve service projects
Overflowing coffers
Fellowship abounding
Nine younger members
Eight press releases
Total commitment
Full club attendance
Signs on airport drive
Four gourmet raffles
Three gift fairs
Two salmon drives
And an end to complacency


THE TRAILBLAZERS:

2003 is the year we celebrate the centenary of the first occasion –  on the 16th December 1903 – that most Australian women were entitled to vote.  It took 65 years after Australian women gained the right to vote and stand in Federal elections for the first woman to be sworn in as a Cabinet Minister with portfolio.  That was Dame Margaret Guilfoyle in the Fraser Cabinet of 1976. Seven years later, when Susan Ryan joined the Hawke Cabinet, she became the second.  Both women deserve great recognition for undertaking what would have been a difficult and lonely task

SERVICE COMMITTEE:
The Service Committee wish to remind members that our storage locker is available for the storage of all unwanted items that you may have accumulated.  All you need do is contact any member of the Service Committee of the availability of these items and they will be taken care of.

AUSTRALIA DAY  HONOURS:

We are proud of Honorary Zontian, Professor Stanley named as Austalian of the Year 2003. Professor Stanley was a Key Note Speaker at the Gothenburg Convention in 2002 and is the founding director of the independent Telethon Institute for Child Health Research in Western Australia.

The Honourable Kathy Sullivan, a member of the Zonta Club of the Gold Coast Inc., has been awarded Member (AM) in the General Division in recognition of her service to the Parliament of Australia and to the community, particularly as an advocate for improved service and conditions affecting women.

Also receiving an Award as Member (AM) in the General Division is Gerry Gimblet, President of the Zonta Club of Beaudesert Inc. Gerry received her award for her service to education particularly to students in rural and regional areas.


Our congratulations to all these worthy women.

This is also a good time to bear in mind that so many men and so few women are being honoured by the Australian honours system.  Members are encouraged to nominate both fellow Zontians and other women worthy of recognition to offset the under-representation of women in nominations for the awards.

Let’s get behind our worthy women and get nominations flowing in.  You can direct queries to the Honours Secretariat, Government House, Canberra, 2600 (Ph. (06) 2833533. 

· WHAT IS A CENTURION?
A person appointed by the District Governor to help with membership within the District for the current Biennium. This Biennium your District Governor appointed 4 Centurions with responsiblities for different Areas to assist her and the Organisation Membership and Classification Committee with membership. 

How Can a Centurion Help?
· Help your Club to plan its future membership requirements;

· Give training to Clubs/Membership Chairmen in recruiting members by:-
* Phone, email, fax or mail;
* Possible Club visit;

· Provide information on membership:- 
* Where to find new members
* How to target new members
* Planning & running Information Sessions
* Providing information/brochures on Zonta
* Providing resources for Information Sessions

· Advice on retention of members;

· Help and support in planning & forming a new Club near you

· Help with any of these areas is available by contacting contact one of the following Centurions appointed for this biennium:

· Marcia Seymour-Dane (Areas 1 & 2)
Phone 02 9974 5040, email;
· Glenda McChesney-Clark (Areas 3, 5, & 6)
Phone (B) 07 3892 2922 (H) 07 3892 2013,email;
· Dianne Leggo (Areas 4 & 7)
Phone 07 4154 7958, email;or 

· Judy Lord (Area 9) Phone 02 6766 5109, email
TRAFFICKING OF WOMEN:

Those members who have received their Zontian will have read the various statistics on trafficking of women with dismay.  

In Australia the Federal Police estimate that there are up to 200 to 300 female ''sex slaves'' working in illegal brothels in Australia, mainly in Sydney and Melbourne. 

Many of these women had wanted a new life outside their homeland and were recruited by people with ties to highly organised syndicates who offer them air travel to Australia, accommodation, food and money for clothes  

Since 1996, Australian federal police has reported at least 14 incidents of foreign women getting into debt to racketeers after being trafficked to Australia to work in brothels, including some as young as 13 years old. 

Many cannot speak English, and are effectively imprisoned until they have paid off their debts, with little access to food and medical care.  


WOMEN & SALARIES:

Women today have access to a wider range of occupations than a decade ago, but men remain ahead in salaries and continue to dominate the full-time, higher status and more powerful jobs, according to a new book on women in the workforce.

The co-editor of Women in a Restructuring Australia: Work and Welfare, Professor Anne Edwards, said the formal barriers facing women entering all sectors of the workforce had been removed, partly through the introduction of antidiscrimination legislation.

"In the 1990s, all jobs were available to women and there has been an increase in the number of women entering traditionally male occupations," she said.  "However, in terms of comparing the `rewards for work', such as wages and salaries, women remain over-represented in the jobs with lower incomes," she said. "And in fact, under the shift to enterprise bargaining, the gap in wages and salaries has increased." 

The book, which contains reports by Australia's leading feminist researchers, studies the relationship between women, the workforce and welfare over the past 20 years. In particular, it looks at the impact of economic and labour market restructuring on the position of women since the 1970s when increasing numbers of women began moving into the workforce.  During this period, a whole new range of jobs within the part-time and service sectors opened up more opportunities for women to work. 

Professor Edwards, who is now deputy vice-chancellor of South Australia's Flinders University, believed that restructuring had produced both positive and negative changes for women in the labour market.  On the positive side, not only were there more women in the workforce, but they had also gained greater choice in their employment options.  "But one of the most discouraging findings is that in the last five years, even though the number of women in paid work is higher, the division of domestic labour remains unchanged," she said. 

"In the home, women are still performing much the same level of work as in the past. In a sense they are carrying a double workload and they are not getting adequate compensation in terms of assistance from their male partners to share domestic responsibilities." 

Despite the removal of the `formal' barriers to work, gender, to a large extent, still determines occupation - women's employment prospects and career advancement are still restricted by cultural, economic and social barriers including those such as language, resources and access to transport. 

The numbers of women in the part-time work force had remained high, partly because it enabled many 

women to fulfil the roles of primary caregivers and workers, but partly because of changes in the industrial composition of the workforce and other economic factors. 

The research shows that women move in and out of part-time work at different stages in their lives. As well, women with dependent children have remained reliant on welfare and pensions over the past two decades - many women made a conscious decision to remain at home, rather than work in low-paying jobs which barely covered childcare are costs - while only a small minority of men are in this situation.

OTHER NEWS:

We are saddened to hear the news that past member Marilyn England’s husband, Harry, passed away.  The thoughts and prayers of all Marilyn’s Zonta friends will be with her during this painful period.

Some members will also remember past Zontian Leonio Drobronski who also past away in mid-January.   

We constantly get comments from other clubs regarding the pleasure they get from Pat Avery’s “Little Thought for the Month”.  Pat has been supplying these for many years now and we’re very glad she does.  However, do you know that  Pat has also been our representative on the National Council of Women for the past 20 years!!!  What a woman!!!  Thanks Pat and congratulations from all.

Zontians are always “on the move” and the holiday season seems to be a good time to continue with this habit.  Iris Scott has been ‘living it up’ in the USA, while Sally McGregor has been doing the same in New Zealand and Leneen Forde is about to take off for Italy with a couple of grandchildren in tow.

Our hearts and thoughts are with the people of Canberra who lost so much during the recent fires in the ACT.  Happily, we are advised that Zontians in Canberra have all managed to escape the devastation.
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DATES TO REMEMBER





Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….





Procrastination is the art of keeping up with yesterday.








WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





I’ve learned…..


That opportunities are never lost, someone will take the ones you miss.




















APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com








